
This form is used to replace a lost, stolen or destroyed regular or CDL Colorado driver's license 
or extend the expiration date of a regular Colorado driver's license for those temporarily out of the 
state. CDL drivers, please refer to the note, below, regarding extensions. This service is provided 
by Motor Vehicle Customer Service Section at 1881 Pierce Street, Lakewood, CO only. 
 
NOTE TO CDL DRIVERS: Reissues out of state are available for Commercial Driver's licenses, if 
there is a valid DOT medical on record. However, due to medical and testing requirements for 
CDL drivers, extensions are limited to 30 days, only. There is no fee for this 30-day extension. 
Please submit your request to the address listed in the Instructions for this form. 

Reissue Out-of-State Extension (DR 2989) 

1. Indicate on the form which service is required by marking the appropriate box.  
2. Fill in the required information: full name, date of birth and Colorado driver license 

number.  
3. Fill in the out-of state address.  
4. Mail completed form to the Colorado Division of Motor Vehicles.  

Regular Mail: 

Division of Motor Vehicles 
Traffic Records Section 
Denver, CO 80261-0016 

Express Mail: 

Division of Motor Vehicles 
Traffic Records Section 
1881 Pierce Street 
Lakewood, CO 80214-1492 

 


